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First, Missouri Right to Life wants to thank this and past Missouri legislatures for making Missouri one of the most 
pro-life states in the country.  Missouri has led the nation in passing over the years many of the laws that are currently 
very popular pending legislation in other states.  Missouri’s respect for life is reflected at its core in its statute 
declaring, “Life begins at conception.”  Based on that premise, Missouri law has protected that separate and unique 
human life in the womb.  In fact, Missouri law allows for criminal prosecution on anyone (except in the circumstance 
of abortion) who kills that life.  And just a few years ago, this legislature passed the ban on abortions of viable babies 
after 20 weeks gestation, acknowledging the baby’s ability to feel pain at least by that age. 

MRL recognizes that every abortion results in 2 distinct, direct victims of abortion:  the baby and the 
mother.  Certainly, the victimhood of the baby is without question.  A human life is destroyed, usually with the world 
unaware of the loss of all of the gifts and abilities and benefits to society that would have resulted from that life. 

The second victim, the mother, also suffers, sometimes physically and very often emotionally and spiritually.  The 
irony is that the media and popular culture promote abortion as a women’s health issue, as if abortion is good for 
women.  They ignore the physical and mental and emotional health risks that are caused by abortion, for example the 
increased risk of breast cancer, infertility, depression and suicide and numerous others.  But Missouri has seen fit to 
require the abortionists to inform the women of all of these risks and give the women a 24 hour waiting period after 
receiving this information so that they can truly contemplate the gravity of their decision.  And because of the recent 
work of this legislative body, that information provided to the women includes an ultrasound.  Also, because of prior 
legislation, the clinics are required to comply with the same facility requirements as ambulatory care centers to insure 
the mother’s health care during an abortion. 

Now you truly have an opportunity to protect women’s health on the issue of abortion by banning abortions for sex 
selection purposes.  Since nearly all of such abortions are performed on girls as opposed to boys, the proposed 
legislation really is a women’s health bill. 

Then there are those poor children that suffer with disabilities.  While modern medicine is making it easier to detect a 
baby’s disability, these methods are not fool proof.  Tim Tebow is living proof.  But even if the medical tests are 
correct in diagnosing a disability, does that justify killing that child?  This nation has enacted many laws to prevent 
discrimination against the disabled and to accommodate them.  Why should we not extend those protections to those 
little lives struggling in the womb?  Can you imagine a world without Beethoven, or physicist Stephen Hawking, or 
baseball pitcher Jim Abbot, or Chris Burke from the television series “Life Goes On” and so many others with 
disabilities that have contributed so much to society? 

For all of the foregoing reason, Missouri Right to Life supports HB 386. 

  

 


